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Dear Auditor General,

I am submitting this information as a petition under the Auditor General Act.  

There are presently two extremely serious environmental problems affecting Canada and the world.  We know the first as global warming, a situation that may affect life worldwide.  Global warming is well known, well reported and many people are concerned about it.  It is a developing problem that may already have killed people and has disrupted many lives, because of extreme weather conditions.  

The other extremely serious environmental problem is exposure to electro magnetic radiation (EMR).  This is much lesser known, yet has probably already killed and harmed a great many people.  EMR is likely to harm so many people over the next few years that it could overload and ruin the Canadian health care system.  Although few people are aware about the dangers and health effects of electro magnetic radiation, this is the environmental pollutant that will most likely sicken, and eventually kill, them.  EMR is also suspected as being one of the causes of global warming.  The main reason that Canadians are not aware of this danger is that the government is providing false information about its effects and permitting radiation exposure levels that are dangerous for its citizens.  The present danger should not exist; pollution from electro magnetic radiation can easily be minimized to relatively safe levels, with little cost. 

Most of the information that I request that you use and refer to for this petition is contained in the attached letter entitled Prime Minister Stephen Harper.  This information was sent to the Prime Minister by e-mail on January 08, 2007.  I inquired about the status of the letter on January 22, 2007.  On January 24, 2007, I received a reply from P. Monteith, Executive Correspondence Officer for the Prime Minister’s Office, stating: “You may be assured that your comments have been given careful consideration.  As the issue you have raised falls within the responsibilities of the Honorable Tony Clement, Minister of Health, and the Honorable Maxime Bernier, Minister of Industry, I have taken the liberty of forwarding copies of your correspondence to them”.

The issues about which I wrote to the Prime Minister involve the possibility of gross incompetence or criminal activity in both of the Ministries mentioned above and relates directly to the health and safety of all Canadians.  These are not simple matters that should be delegated to Ministers who may have an interest in suppressing a scandal in their departments.  The issues are of national importance and the Prime Minister has a responsibility to ensure such important matters are fully investigated.  Electro magnetic radiation is a severe environmental “disaster in progress”.  It is such a dangerous health threat to Canadians that it should be given the highest possible Government priority and should be thoroughly investigated, yet there is no reference in P. Montieth’s letter about a police investigation or a public inquiry.

Last night I received a letter from Charles P. Ethier, Director General of Health Canada.  On page two, last paragraph, of his letter he claims that Health Canada conducts studies on the safety of electro magnetic fields.  I have presented him with a classic case of overexposure and serious health harm to health, yet he has failed to offer to assist, monitor or study the situation.  This is a clear failure by him, his Ministry and his responsibilities.  

On page three, last paragraph, he states that he has no reason to believe that Mr. Bradley has not abided by the code of ethics.  I disagree with his opinion.  In my letter to the Prime Minister, I provided very strong reasons to believe that Mr. Bradley has disregarded the code of ethics.  He totally ignored the health and safety of several residents of Simcoe, Ontario; he failed to assist, monitor or study the situation; and he acted simply in the best interests of Rogers, the cell phone company.  Mr. Ethier has failed to call a criminal or an internal investigation to discover the motives of Bradley.  This is a serious omission by the Director General of Health Canada and needs much further investigation by an independent, qualified body.

On the last page of his letter, Mr. Ethier states that studies show that EHS symptoms are not related to actual exposure to electric or electro magnetic fields.  Mr. Ethier and Health Canada are very wrong about that claim.  I can prove that the information is incorrect simply by exposing people who are sensitive to electro magnetic pollution and monitoring their responses in clean and in polluted environments.  If Health Canada is incapable of, or unwilling to, accomplish this very basic study, I believe that it indicates that they lack the desire to understand this vital issue and may even be intentionally avoiding knowledge of the real dangers of EMR.  Bradley’s behaviour in Simcoe exemplifies this attitude.

From my letter to the Prime Minister, Mr. Ethier has failed to respond to suggestions on page six of items 3, 4, 5 and 6.  He has shown no interest in other victims that I mentioned in my letter and he has shown no interest in seeking the advice of experts who can provide proof that electro magnetic radiation is causing serious harm to health. 

I request the Auditor General and the Environmental Commissioner: 

1.  Completely and thoroughly examine, openly and with public participation, the dangers posed by electro magnetic radiation.  Collect and examine all research that shows damage to health from EMR, and engage in serious discussion with researchers and concerned citizens about those dangers.

2.  Ensure that the government acts responsibly to minimize all dangers from this most invasive pollutant.  This includes changing, as quickly as possible, Canada Safety Code 6, which regulates exposure to electro magnetic radiation, so that it will provide safe exposure levels that do not cause harm to humans, animals, birds, plants and the environment.

3.  Ensure that the health dangers are no longer hidden from the public.

4.  Consider all aspects of my concerns to ensure that the health and safety of all Canadians is given the highest priority.  Review, investigate, and implement the ideas and suggestions contained within my letter to the Prime Minister.

I have gathered a large amount of research and information and would be pleased to assist you and your staff to understand the terrible environmental and, by extension, economic, health, and social, dangers that we are all facing.

Yours sincerely,

Martin Weatherall

Co founder SWEEP – Safe Wireless Electrical and Electromagnetic Policies 

